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Swaffham Town Council 
Market Committee
Minutes of the Market Management Committee on Monday 21st June 2021 at 6.30pm in the Council Chamber.
Present;        Councillors:
                 L Beech (left at 7.55), S Bell, P Darby, C Houghton, 





     S Matthews.
                       Non-Councillors: 
     F Eagle, H Eagle, L Martin, D Smith, P Cross/H Robinson.

           Deputy Clerk: 
     C Smith.

           Market Superintendent: R Ostler.
1. To receive apologies for absence
W Bensley – work commitments.

D Finnis – personal commitments. 
F Eagle asked for the Committees congratulations and best wishes to be passed on to        D Finnis , following his recent marriage.

2. To receive declarations of interest for items included on the Agenda 
F Eagle is the older brother of H Eagle.
F Eagle, H Eagle, L Martin, D Smith, P Cross and H Robinson all declared an interest in Item 7.
3. To receive and agree the Minutes: Market Committee 18th May 2021
The Minutes were agreed and signed.

4. To report on outstanding actions agreed at previous meetings not covered in the agenda.
There were no outstanding actions.

5. To receive and consider a report from the Deputy Town Clerk regarding Market issues with input from the Market Superintendent:
5.1. General Market report:- The Deputy Clerk reported that four new Traders had started. Seagreensoap and Sizzlins Scentz attend fortnightly and Naturally Rambuncious and Nutty Crafts attend the other weeks.
The Deputy Clerk also reported that she had received an email expressing concern about parking on the Market, particularly around the Pit and Auction.The attached photographs were available for the Committee to view. Following a discussion it was agreed the Deputy Clerk would respond with an email noting the points raised and would re-apply to Breckland for a Licence to use Theatre Street Car Park. 
6.    To receive and consider reports from Market Trader Representatives

6.1. Saturday Market:- D Smith reported that customers were complaining about there only being two toilets and that they were having to queue to use them. Following a discussion, the Deputy Clerk was asked to approach Iceni to see if Traders could use the toilets in the Assembly Rooms. 
6.2. Auction:- P Cross reported that the Auction was busy.
6.3. Friday market:- H Eagle reported that the Friday Market was busy and back to where it had been. Unfortunately the Saturday Indoor Market hadn’t picked up yet.
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6.4. Poultry Auction:- F Eagle reported that the Poultry Auction was doing well and that some people were travelling long distances to attend.
7. To consider report from the layout and contracted pitches working group regarding the standardisation of pitches and charging– report to follow
A working group of Cllrs met up on a Saturday morning and went around the Market Place meeting Traders and discussing their stall placement and size. Unfortunately, one or two stalls were missing and these would be approached separately. 

It became clear that there were a number of stalls who would like to change their Licence to a new pitch or change their size. If the Committee agree then these Licences could be redrawn and changed. Some stalls wanted to keep their Licence the same, it was recommended that these stalls now go back to the Licenced pitch areas.

The depth of some stalls had become an issue with the width of aisles becoming compromised in some areas. It would be more equitable if this was taken into account when offering a pitch. It was recommended that a standard pitch depth of 20ft be adopted. There were a few stalls that do not come into this category for example the triangular shaped pitch at the front of Costa, those on the War Memorial and the tool stall are not in uniform aisles. 

Where a stall exceeds the standard depth, including any vehicles, stall holders will be asked to pay for the area or accommodate the stall within the Licenced pitch. 

There are a few changes to make and it will take a few weeks to get the paperwork sorted out for all the stalls. We may also need to give notice to one or two stalls that need to make the biggest changes reverting to pre covid layout or shrinking back to Licenced areas. It was recommended that where there are changes we allow a period on four weeks notice to implement the changes and start the new bills and Licence.

It is also recommended that we mark out the Market layout with temporary paint so that stall holders are aware of the Licenced pitch areas they are occupying and that this be carried out periodically so that we reinforce the understanding of where stalls should be located.

Following a discussion it was agreed to refer it back to the working group for their recommendations.
8. Update on themed markets
8.1. To coincide with Norfolk day, a themed market highlighting Norfolk produce:- It was agreed to celebrate Norfolk Day on 24th July, being the nearest Saturday to the 27th. 
8.2. Caribbean:- It was agreed to have a Caribbean themed Market on 14th August. 
9. To receive and consider late or urgent matters at the Chairman’s discretion, not included elsewhere on the agenda (prior notice must be given)
There were no late or urgent matters to discuss.
10. To agree a date for next meeting and items for a future agenda: Monday 12th July 2021 in the Town Hall.
Agreed, though F Eagle would be unable to attend so W Bensley, as Vice Chair, would take the Chair.
The meeting closed at 7.55pm


Chairman…………………………………


